
	Collection Development Committee
April 23, 2024


Present: Tom Teper, Esra Coskun, Paula Carns, Cindy Ingold, Mike Dickinson, Amy Fry, Jennifer Teper, Wendy Shelburne, Sanga Sung, Mary Schlembach, Kit Condill, Jenny Johnson

Notetaker: Hannah Williams

Agenda/Minutes

Agenda and last month’s meeting minutes approved. 


Approval of agenda and minutes						

Alma Analytics Presentation (Esra)						
· Development of Collection Usage Dashboard
· Esra created a dashboard in Alma Analytics similar to the fund reports created by Stephanie. This dashboard shows all of our electronic usage, including database searches, journal downloads, electronic books, plus multimedia. 
· Usage is updated after the closing of every month and there is an option to export the data.
· Our top platform for open access content is Nature followed by Elsevier and then Wiley. 
· This should be accessible to anyone with access to Alma. They are working on adding a page showing usage for titles on certain fund codes, but this is still in progress. Anyone with questions or suggestions for useful features can contact Esra. She is also willing to demonstrate the dashboard for divisions. 

International Buying Trips (Tom)						
· Steps Toward Reinitiating Program
· This program ran for 7-8 years under Paula Kaufman and provided a central pool of funding available to help support international buying trips. Tom and Steve have been starting conversations to reinitiate this program, and Dean Stewart is supportive of this. 
· The goal is to update the policy and put out a call in early to mid-May for the next fiscal year. We aim to support 3-4 trips a year. 

FY24 Budget Progress								
· Status of Invoices and Payments
· Many invoices have been going through in the last few weeks. We are still waiting on the bills from Cambridge University and Oxford University presses.
· Funds and spending are largely in a good place. 

Desiderata List – Discussion of Next Steps 
· There are about 30 items on the desiderata list. We need to begin moving forward on decision making for the end of the year. There is about $1.3 million worth of suggestions currently, which is more than we will have left over so not all items will be funded.

FY25 Budget Preparation							
· The budget meeting with the provost went well. We are still waiting to hear about funding from campus. 

Updates									
A. Acquisitions 	No new updates
B. E-Resources	No new updates
C. Preservation Services No new updates
D. BTAA Updates 
· The Big 10 is negotiating with Springer, Nature, and Sage for renewals in January. The cooperative collective investment program purchasing will be supported for another year. They will also be funding the coherent digital global bundle. 


Meeting adjourned at 4:00 PM. 
	





